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POLICY STATEMENT

Notwithstanding County policies and procedures related to payment of leave hours upon separation, if a law enforcement peace officer of the County of Fresno is killed in the line of duty through violent criminal means, the Board of Supervisors authorizes payment to the beneficiary designated on the County provided form or otherwise entitled to receive the final paycheck of such employee of an amount equal to the value of any accrued leave not otherwise cashed out or used to increase the retirement benefit for the beneficiary.
MANAGEMENT RESPONSIBILITY

The Department of Human Resources is responsible for coordinating the process associated with this policy with the officer’s beneficiary and the Auditor-Controller/Treasurer–Tax Collector’s Payroll Section to ensure this additional benefit is provided consistent with this policy.   
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